Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
Town Hall/Bilingual
April 30, 2022



Call to Order
[bookmark: _GoBack]Starlight Ranch HOA Town Hall meeting was held on Saturday, April 30, 2022 at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong welcomed everyone and opened the meeting at 11:00 a.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken, the board members present were Curt Delong-President, Dawn Hughes-Vice President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat-Treasurer, Albert Erdmann- Director, and Roger Hebert-Director. Estelle Deneumoustier-Director had an excused absence. 

President Delong called the meeting to order at 11:00 A.M. and thanked everyone for attending. Curt stated we were having this meeting to be more inclusive with our Latino residents; this is why this meeting was declared a bilingual meeting.  With only 3 Latino residents present, Curt asked if the meeting can be conducted in English. No objections heard, we continued in English.  Curt then turned the floor to Mary.

Mary opened stating all board members work extremely hard to connect with all residents to become involved with their community. Feeling disappointed but not dejected regarding motivating our Latino residents to get more involved with the community and activities.  We will keep the movement going and hope residents see the importance of getting involved with their community. 

Mary reminded everyone that the HOA is a liaison to management to assist with some issues. Mary continued to say that our HOA is not mandatory and not like a Condo HOA.  Mary stated that one of the issues is when a person purchases a home in the park; management does not relay all the information regarding our community life. (i.e.: how to sign up for the HOA, learn how to sign up for community events, needing to follow the rules you initialed, etc.).

Mary spoke about the 4 meetings for creating new activities and how only 6 residents showed interest. The activity committee is still working hard to find some fun & interesting things to do in the future. Mary then asked the gallery to spread to word and come up with new ideas for activities and to pass them on to the board. Dawn spoke about researching on how to get some transportation to possibly get a trip to a show, concert or even a shopping event.

Residents brought up our multiple chronic issues we all are still having.  HOA to request and remind management power wash the sidewalks, continued poor service with Waste Pro Trash Co., ongoing security issues, gate issues and other of lack of services. HOA board will take residents questions & concerns to management.



Meeting adjourned at 11:55 AM

